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 From Roger Tompkins — Board Chairman 

 

From Sally Jacoby Murphy — Library Director 

 

2023 was a year of building on the foundation of excellence that our library has           

established over many years. We expanded our role as a center for numerous                 

community events and programs.  We are thankful for the community participation 

and collaboration that has resulted in well attended, high quality, diverse, and           

appreciated events.  2023 was also a record year for our fund-raising initiatives. The 

Used Book Sale Room proved to be more popular than ever, as reflected by sales, 

donations and patrons. Our primary event, The Longest Table, was a great evening 

together and raised critical funds for our Children’s Programs. Many of you also     

supported our update of the memorial bricks by the gazebo. I wish to thank the community for the         

unwavering and enthusiastic way you support our library, through volunteering, donating, participating 

in our events, or just stopping in to say hello and browse. It means the world to the staff and Board of 

Trustees and we appreciate you. 

        Roger Tompkins, Board Chairman 

Every year that passes in Hammondsport brings new opportunities, collaborations, 

and excitement. 2023 was no different. This year the library connected even closer 

with the Hammondsport Central School and hosted the K-12 annual art show, we 

invited new speakers through our doors to talk about everything from The Tomb 

of the Unknown Soldier to Monarch Butterfly Migration.  We engaged in art and 

music events from local talent, experts from the Hammondsport Art Show, and 

the Orchestra of the Southern Finger Lakes. And, of course, we hosted countless 

family programs, story times, and even tasted some Oreos.  

What we are able to offer in this small town reflects what this small town offers us — an unending trove 

of ideas, thoughts, conversations, backgrounds, diverse perspectives, and unique creative endeavors. 

How grateful we are to be in a place that continues to support these efforts and engages daily in the act 

of community.  

In fact, one of the things I find most wonderful about this job is daily getting to interact with you all as 

you get your books, ask questions, use the copier or fax. Even in those regular day-to-day moments, 

you, the community, bring the interesting bits of your lives with you.  

Thank you for continually being our support! Here’s to another year! — Sally Jacoby Murphy 

 

 



Your Library by the Numbers  Library Revenue & Expenses 

Library Fun Facts • Library Fun Facts • Library Fun Facts  

$84,500 

$68,824 

$51,611 

$6,425 $65 

2023 Library Revenue

Income from Local
Governments

Income from Community
Gifts & Grants

Income from Fundraising &
Other

County & State Aide

Interest Income

2023 Revenue $211,424

 

• The Book Sale had its best year yet thanks to all of you! It has become our best annual    

fundraiser! 

 

• Our library offers more than 27,000 books!  

 

• Library cards are offered to anyone with proof of address! 

 

• We offered nearly 40 programs JUST for summer reading! 

 

• The Libby app keeps getting more popular every year and every book you read or listen          

to is a check-out for us! 

 

• Our kids’ area is open anytime we are open, so bring the kiddos by — we love an               

impromptu puppet show! 

 

• We had attendance numbers of more than 3,300 people at our programs this year! 

• We now have a Library of Things AND a Seed Library. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Income from local                                                

governments   

Income from Community 

Gifts & Grants             

Income  from Fundraising  

& Other  

County & State Aid    

Interest Income 

 

A note on the Expenditures in 2023             

A note about financials. You might notice our 

expenses are slightly higher than revenue. We 

want to assure you that this does not reflect 

any deficit in the   library.  

Routine maintenance of the grounds and            

building sometimes demands larger chunks be 

allocated to projects and this was true this year. 

However, the library has worked hard to make 

sure we plan ahead for those.  

So while they show up in the expenses for this 

year, they have been planned for and the cost 

has been saved for. Never fear! 

$107,543 

$21,010 
$38,226 

$22,145 

$37,889 

2023 Library Expenses

Salaries & Benefits

Building Maintenance & Operating
Expenses

Depreciation

Program & Inventory Expenses

Supplies and Miscellaneous

2023 Expenses $226,812
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Thank You to Our Generous Contributors 

 

 

   Bob Bailey 

     —Kevin Brundage & Judy Cox   

 

   Carol Bailey 

     —Jean Adkins 

     —Ann Bailey  

     —Antoinette Laskowsky  

     —Donna Vertullo  

 

   Lyn Chadwick 

    —Ellie Boutwell 

    —Pauline E Carter 

    —Tom & Linda Kressley 

    —Mrs Donald McIntire 

    —David & Karen Shirley 

 

   Tom & Lyn Chadwick 

    —Phil & Lee Dickson 

    —David & Nancy Drum 

    —Mike  & Mary Jo Hanna 

    —Lynne Mason 

 

   Marilynne Eckel 

     —Gregg Learned 

   

George Guy 

     —Jackie & Steve Antes 

     —Chris & Kara Canale 

     —Susan Guy 

     —Elizabeth Martin & Family 

     —Lynne Mason 

     —Mary Ranii & Book Club 

     —Mary Jo & Raymond Stahl 

Monetary Donations Given in Memory of      

  Mike Doyle 

    —Hammondsport Chamber 

Monetary Donations Given in Honor of      

  Nan Anderson 

    —Hammondsport Women’s Club  

 

  Willie Pugh Bilancio 

    —AAUW Bath Branch  

 

  George Vargo 

    —Janet Hallahan 

Books Given in Memory of      

 

Contributing Through                           

United Way                                                           

—Janel Barrows                                                   

—Connie Malone          —Nolan Smith      

—Srinivas Vemury          —Lora Wright                  

Major Funding Support 

Meade Foundation 

 

 

Mercury Aircraft Foundation 
 

 

Taylor Foundation 
 

 

Town of Urbana 
 

 

Town of Wayne 

Additional Funding Support 

ARC of Steuben 
 

 

Corning Foundation 
 

 

Foundation for Southern Tier Libraries        
 

 

NY Construction Aid 

United Way 

Yunis Realty 

Summer Reading Support                                               

      Tyrtle Beach Youth Fund 

   Joyce Matson 

     —Lynne Mason 

 

   Frances Marroquin 

     —Mary Brady 

     —Eleata & Mark Mitchell 

     —Dave Utash (and group) 

 

   Mary Alice Hill Ouderkirk 

     —Giselle Neu  

 

   Martha Rouin 

     —John & Diane Fisher 

     —Lynne Mason 

     —Rita Moretti 

     —Sharon Rooks 

     —Andrea & David Swift 

Monetary Donations Given in Memory of      



 

 
If you missed our Annual Appeal, you always have another opportunity to contribute to 

the Fred & Harriett Taylor Memorial Library in Hammondsport. Your generous support 

will help keep our library collection current, for which we are sincerely grateful.              

All contributions are tax deductible. 

 

Ann Bailey 

Ruth Barry 

Christine Beam 

Sandra Beam 

Margot Bliven  

   & Richard Rosenberg 

Thomas & Carol Bidwell 

Deb Bowers 

Karna Cestero 

Dr. Robert & Joann Cole 

Eric & Carrie Crane 

Dr Russell & Judy Cranston 

Mary Lee Crosby 

Frank & Suzanne Curran 

Diane Davis 

John & Deborah DiBona 

Vincente & Diana D’Ingianni 

Paula & Dave Durepo 

Carole Foster 

Mary Ann Frascella 

Marianne Furfure 

Barbara Gallagher 

Craig & Donna Gallagher 

John & Aimee Gallipeau 

Joshua Goldman                         

   & Dixie Cup 

Janet Hallahan 

The Hammondsport Hotel    

   Best Western Plus 

Wayne & Christine Hand 

Michael & Mary Jo Hanna 

Barbara Heytmeier 

 

Greg Hintz 

Judy Hubbs 

Bruce & Peg Inglis 

William Kingham 

Pamela Knapp 

Tom & Linda Kressley 

Phillip Kruk 

Gordon & Bridgette Lanphere  

Kay Leiderbach 

Andrew & Herta Lukacko 

Shirley Lumpkin 

Robert Magee 

Brian & Theresa Markham 

Mike & Lynne Mason 

Donna McIntire 

Robert & Linda Meredith 

Joan Mistretta 

James & JoAnn Mitchell 

Helen Monroy 

Beth Mooney 

John & Vickie Mutarelli 

James & Leah Nichiporuk 

Marcia Northrup 

James & Sharon Northup 

Donna Noteware 

Gayle O’Connor 

Dr William Olmsted DMD 

Fred Orchard 

Diane Peacock 

Dr Sam & Terry Pennise 

Dale & Barbara Pederson 

Peter & Carol Robbins 

Catherine Powell — 18 Vine               

   & Carriage House 

Colleen & Joseph Sanderl 

Richard & Joyce Sherman 

Don Simmons II                             

   & Coralie Smith 

Ryan & Michelle Sincerbox 

Thomas Snow & Karen             

   Meriwether 

Mr & Mrs William Spies 

Duncan & Audrey Springstead 

Bonnie Taggart 

Fred & Penny Tanneberger 

Roger & Elfriede Tompkins 

George & Lisa Treichler 

Marion & Thomas Tunney 

Richard & Nancy Tuttle 

Charles & Heidi Vail 

Scott & Kathryn Venema 

Ellen & Robert Wagner 

Joyce Wahlig 

Diane & Jim Walling 

Clark Wambold 

Grace & Ernest Warren 

Calvin Weaver — Law Office of   

   & Bridget Steele 

Greg Webster 

Bev & John Webster 

Ronald Wilkins 

Terence & Barbara Woodworth 

Etta Yartym 

Richard Yochem 

2023 Donations—Annual Appeal Letter                                      

Many thanks to these generous people for their support. 



 
 
Library Programs — Connecting with our Community  

The Fred & Harriett Taylor Memorial Library offers many opportunities to our patrons—to borrow books, dvds, 

audiobooks, and participate in weekly and monthly programs. Digital books, audiobooks and magazines may be 

borrowed online. We have indoor walking twice a week, drop in knitting once a week, and Little Bookworms 

Story Time every Wednesday morning. We have crafts every month, occasional lectures, and a Summer Reading 

Program. Our Book Sale Rooms are open every Saturday. Some images from our programs: 



 
 2023 Library Volunteers 

 

2023 Library Board 
  

   President:       Roger Tompkins 

   Treasurer:      Mike Page 

   Secretary:      Carrie Crane 

   Trustees:        

 Ruth Barry 

Suzanne Curran 

Jerine Faber 

Mary Jo Hanna 

Erin Kellogg 

Travis Raab  

Marsha Watson 

Nancy Wightman 

 • THANK YOU • THANK YOU • THANK YOU • THANK YOU • THANK YOU • 

  

2023 Library Staff 

  

Sally Jacoby Murphy — Library Director 

Debbie Bartlett — Library Aide 

Lynne Mason — Library Clerk 

Joyce Witkowski — Library Clerk 

Lauren Kennedy & Amber Stevens — 

   Youth Services  

Pearl Longwell & Brittany Raniewicz —            

   Custodial Services 

Lisa Bailey & Amy Raab —                               

   Summer Reading 

 

Thank You  

Volunteers! 

2023 Volunteer Luncheon 

Pat Alimossy 

Liz Atwood 

Kevin Bailey 

Linda Bailey 

Ruth Barry 

Marilyn Conklin 

Carrie Crane 

Judy Cranston 

Helena Cronin 

Lyn Crouse 

Suzanne Curran  

Gerti Densmore 

Diana d‘Ingianni 

Dave Drum 

Nancy Drum 

Jerine Faber 

Janet Ferree 

Craig Gallagher 

Donna Gallagher 

Aimee Gallipeau 

Janet Gressel  

Margie Guerin 

Ashley Hamilton 

Mary Jo Hanna 

Karen Hendershott 

John Hoch 

Laurie Houtsinger 

Erin Kellogg 

Janet McConologue 

Lorraine Nelson 

Janet Nykiel 

MaryLou O’Connor 

Mike Page 

Diane Peacock 

Michael Pierce 

Travis Raab 

Tracey Regester 

Joan Rogerson 

Elena Smith 

Anita Skinner 

Bonnie Taggart 

Penny Tanneberger 

Karen Thompson 

Roger Tompkins 

Ana Truth 

Marion Tunney 

Alzina Turner 

Heidi Vail 

Joyce Wahlig 

Diane Walling 

Ernie Warren 

Marsha Watson 

Rick Watson 

Barb Woodworth 


